


 
 

  
  

 
  

  
 

  

  

 

  

  
  

   

 
  

No information has been presented regarding sources and application of funding, 
security of funding or time-phased cashflow projections to demonstrate the financial 
viability of the plan. Such an ambitious plan clearly carries high levels of risk 
and this fundamental omission raises serious concerns about the financial 
credibility of the plan, especially in the context of the recent two notch 
downgrade of Warrington Borough Council’s financial stability rating. 

The lack of social, environmental and economic sustainability of the proposed plan 
means that it fails to satisfy local or national planing policy and should therefore be 
refused. 

In addition to the above, there has been no proper consultation of the communities 
affected: 

Inadequate effort has been made to advertise the consultation 
Inadequate time has been allowed for consultation on such a significant 
proposal 
Consultation was timed to occur over the summer holidays when people are 
less likely to be able to attend 
Documentation describing the plan is unnecessarily complicated to obtain 
and is not presented in an easily digested way 
Whilst there have been a series of presentations of the plan, the fact that no 
material amendments have been made to the plan in response to the 
feedback demonstrates that the exercise was one of presenting rather than 
consulting 

At best this plan is an ill-conceived dash for new rate payer’s cash and at worst it 
is vanity project that would leave a lasting legacy on our town, albeit not the one 
intended. 

Yours faithfully, 




